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June 27, 2019 
 
Board of County Commissioners 
Clackamas County 
 
Members of the Board: 
 

Approval of ORMAP Intergovernmental Agreement Contract # DOR-189-19 
 with the Oregon Department of Revenue for  

Digital GIS Tax Lot Conversion 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
BACKGROUND: 
This program, legislated in 1999 as ORS 306.135, provides for the funding from the State 
Department of Revenue for GIS digital tax lot capture and the creation of digital Assessor’s tax 
lot maps.  The ORMAP program collects $1.00 for each recorded land related document from all 
Oregon Counties.  These funds go into a pool administered by the Oregon State Department of 
Revenue.  Funds are distributed to Counties based on competitive grant applications twice a 
year.  This contract represents our spring 2019 award of our grant request for continuing work 
on the capture of tax lot lines and annotation from survey documents and converting that 
information to a digital GIS database as spelled out by Oregon Department of Revenue 
standards. 

Purpose/Outcomes This IGA will provide funding to continue the conversion of 
paper survey documents and Assessment maps to a digital GIS 
database as required under ORS 306.135.   

Dollar Amount and  
Fiscal Impact 

This semi-annual IGA Contract is $42,250 for this funding 
period.  Amount varies with each ORMAP grant request due to 
funding availability.  The County matches $35,000 annually, 
typically 35% of the amount the State provides. 

Funding Source State of Oregon, Department of Revenue 

Duration Terminates June 30, 2020 

Previous Board 
Action/Review 

The County has participated in this program since 1999 with the 
BCC approval of IGA Contracts with the Dept. of Revenue twice 
a year in varying amounts.   

Strategic Plan 
Alignment 

1. Creation of a publicly available internet based data and 
document portal including all legally available data  
2.  Building public trust through good government 

Contact Person Eric Bohard, Tech. Services Mgr. – Technology Services         
503-723-4814 

                      Dave Cummings 
      Chief Information Officer 
 

Technology Services 
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The product created by funds from this IGA contract benefits the County, the State, and most 
importantly, the public.   Having an accurate ownership GIS layer allows uses of the data to 
make more informed decisions and provides a more accurate base map for other GIS map data. 
 
This project is a collaborative effort between the Clackamas County’s Assessor’s Office and the 
GIS Division of the Technology Services Department.  Also assisting in this effort is the 
County’s Surveyor.  County Counsel has reviewed these on-going ORMAP contracts and has 
approved as to form. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff respectfully recommends that the Board of County Commissioners approves 
Intergovernmental Agreement Contract # DOR-189-19 with the State of Oregon Department of 
Revenue for the continued conversion of paper survey documents and Assessment maps to a 
digital GIS database. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
David Cummings 
Chief Information Officer 

     




